



Parent Newsletter

Summer Term 8 – Wednesday 18th June 2025

Year 5 enjoyed a Tudor Walk through Cambridge to King's College in the beautiful sunshine. Year 6 have started rehearsing in earnest for their much-anticipated end of year play - A Hint of Snow White. Auditions were held a few weeks ago so lines are being learned.

Year 2 to Year 6 enjoyed a performance of the Jungle Book last week by a visiting theatre company. There was opportunity to join in with singing which they did so with gusto. If you haven't made a donation via ParentPay please consider doing so.

Whilst it is wonderful to have open grounds for the children to stay and play at the end of the day, we do ask that children and adults do not ride their bikes or scooters to avoid bumping into others, and that children do not climb the trees. There is plenty of space to run around and the trim trail to climb on.

Enjoy the rest of the week.

Sarah Stepney

Travelling Book Fair

On Wednesday 25th June, the Travelling Book Fair is coming to Mayfield! Children will be given the opportunity to look at the books during the school day. If you wish to purchase any, you can do so online via the QR code on the wish list or come to the KSI playground after school on Thursday 26th June, Monday 30th June or Tuesday Ist July. There will be lots of fun titles to choose from and this is a brilliant chance to earn some money for our school to spend on books.

Update from the PTA



Summer Fair countdown!

There's only one thing on our minds and that's **next week's <u>SUMMER FAIR!</u>** We're all set for a fantastic afternoon - but we need your help to make it happen.

If you do one thing this week...

...please sign up to help! We still have plenty of gaps to fill - and some activities simply won't be able to run if we don't get enough volunteers.

Just 30 minutes of your time will make all the difference. It's the most valuable thing you can do to help give your children a summer fair to remember!

Sign up here: volunteersignup.org/KEFPD

We need your stuff!

Please drop off your second-hand:

- Books (for the book stall)
- Teddies (for the teddy tombola)
- Toys & games (for the Y6 toy sale)

Bring donations to the school office by Weds 25 June.

Hamper Donations

Each year group is putting together a hamper for the raffle. If you can, please donate something lovely - a bottle of wine, fancy biscuits, unopened (and unwanted) gifts all welcome!

Drop off to classrooms by Weds 25 June.

Don't forget...

Raffle tickets – there are some <u>fantastic prizes</u> up for grabs! Bring sold stubs, cash, and any unsold tickets to the office by (you guessed it!) Weds 25 June.

Fair tokens – the easiest way to spend at the fair without a pocketful of 50ps. Buy online now, in the school library on Thursday, or after school Friday on the KS2 playground.

Thank you for being part of the fun — we're so excited, and with your help we'll make this the best fair yet!

For full details about our stalls and games, prize lists, links, and more visit fundmayfield.com

Other bits & bobs

OK, so we're not only thinking about the Summer Fair. We're also thinking about:

Frozen Friday - Unfortunately there's no Frozen Friday this week — but we'd love to run one later in the term! It's easy to help, and a cheap and cheerful treat for Mayfield families.

Please email <u>allaboard@fundmayfield.com</u> if you can help.

Shipshape Session - A huge thank you to everyone who joined our latest Shipshape Session (or helped at any of our three this year!). Agnes has been absolutely glowing about the support. We've tidied, weeded, swept, and scrubbed — made new connections, learned about our grounds, and gone through a lot of biscuits. See what we got up to at fundmayfield.com/news

Dates for the Diary	
Mayfield Summer Fair – PTA	Friday 27th June
Move Up Afternoon	Tuesday Ist July
Sports Day	Tuesday 8th July
Orchestra and Choir Concert	Tuesday 8th July
Reports Home	Friday I Ith July